

Office of the Chancellor

September 2, 2022

The Honorable Mitch Colvin Mayor City of Fayetteville 433 Hay Street Fayetteville, NC 28301

Dear Mayor Colvin,

I submit this formal request to the Fayetteville City Council to consider changing the name of "Filter Plant Drive" to "Bronco Village Drive". The proposed change would impact the ½ mile stretch of road connecting Bragg Blvd to Murchison Road. We believe this change is aligned with our mutually shared improvement goals identified in the Urban Design Associates (UDA) study commissioned by the city in 2019.

Fayetteville State University is strongly committed to the continued growth and development of the Murchison Road corridor in collaboration with the city, county, and other stakeholders.

Please let me know if additional materials are needed in support of this request.

Thank you in advance for your consideration and your leadership.

Sincerely,

Darrell T. Allison, J.D.

Chancellor